

Food and Drug Administration College Park, MD 20740

March 10, 2009

Dr. Margarita Kharshan Laboratory Director Cortec Corporation 4119 White Bear Parkway St. Paul, MN 55110

Dear Dr. Kharshan:

This is in response to your letter dated February 4, 2009, requesting that FDA provide an updated letter to replace the letter previously granted you in 1981, regarding acceptance of the use of Cortec Corporation's "vapor capsule" (VpCl-105/VpCl-111).

Per your request, enclosed is an up-dated letter.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely yours,

Julius Smith

Consumer Safety Officer

Division of Food Contact Notification, HFS-275

Center for Food Safety and Applied Nutrition

Enclosure



Food and Drug Administration College Park, MD 20740

March 10, 2009

B. A. Miksic President The CORTEC Corporation 4119 White Bear Parkway St. Paul, MN 55110

Dear Mr. Miksic:

This applies to your letter dated January 29, 1981, regarding CORTEC Corporation vapor capsules.

We have reviewed the data and information which accompanied your letter. We would have no objection to the use of the specific vapor capsules described in your letter for the corrosive protection of electrical and electronic equipment within food processing plants.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely yours,

Julius Smith

Consumer Safety Officer

Division of Food Contact Notification, HFS-275 Center for Food Safety and Applied Nutrition